

Bourne PTA Association Meeting
February 10, 2021 @ 6:30 PM Zoom

Call to order- 6:33 PM

In Attendance:

- President-Heather Rauch
 - Vice President- Tina Jackson
 - Treasurer-Chris Rauch
 - Secretary-Jennifer Mello
 - Membership- Melanie Curran
 - Communications- Rimi Ponce
 - BHS- Judy Ariagno
 - BMS- Emily Hogan
 - BIS- Kristin Tarantino
 - BES- Monica Reis
- Cynthia

Total=11

Call to order @6:38

Reports of Officers

- Secretary- Approved December minutes
- President- no updates
- Vice President-
- Treasurer- not much statement 3 transactions last month balance is \$28017.98
Approved Treasurer report
- Membership- 54 members 7 news members thanks to sending out to teachers and administration most of the new members are from administration not teachers

Reports of Committee Chairs

- BHS- textile fundraiser is about \$200-250 a month keep telling people on our newsletter to fill them up. Today was parent teacher conferences and fall sports will be starting
- BMS- did get profit check from square 1 and will split between schools. The guidance dept. contacted us and they will be doing care packages for students that they were losing attendance wise. They will be sending out packages to let them know they are here for them. They will work on 10-15 students per team this will be based on attendance at this time
- BIS- Zoey C from 4th grade won snowman contest. We met with committee and we are going to try and plan a couple of virtual fun family nights--maybe a paint night, another bingo night, trivia night in March and maybe doing a Leprechaun trap
- BES- Read Across America week is coming up and will have nature walk. Will meet with the committee.
- Communications- Newsletter is out for January and February. Black History Month will be celebrated on PTA page if anyone wants to add anything let me know

Old Business

March PTA activity—we need to have specific guidelines for example; must have a shoe box or coins. We need a list of things so there is uniformity.

Brainstorming ideas for a different activity do we want to wait until our next meeting to decide or consult with each other Jenn will check with BES staff to discuss option

Judy suggested possible photo contest and possibly get the Bourne Enterprise involved to see if we can get the winners added. Also, Leprechaun contest will be for 2 younger schools and photo contest for 2 older schools. Cynthia will reach out to the Bourne Enterprise and Jenn will talk to BES about Leprechaun traps. Discussed rules and maybe have deadline by end of March. Also, where to send the pictures and guidelines such as no people or animals in pictures, nature and focus in Bourne or buildings.

Possible prizes would be a \$20.00 Amazon Gift card for each and if we have enough participants will consider first, second or third prizes. Tina will check to see if Blended Berry will donate gift cards.

New Business

- All Star Revue—Emily reported that she talked to Mary and she is all set to move forward with All Star. She would like to meet at the end of the summer to discuss how it will look (will it be 3rd and 4th or will we add 5th). Emily talked to Janie and she is on board and figured by the end of the summer we will know how restrictions will effect this. Janie would like to move away from MCAS testing and Mary is open to moving to other dates now that she is not tied to high school dates
- PTA Convention 4/10/21—it didn't specify if it will be virtual Tina, Rimi and Kristin will possibly attend

Next meeting- March @6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:18